
Minutes from Emery Town Council  

September 8th, 2021 

  

Council Members present: Amy Sundstrom, Lindsay Edwards, Mike Christensen, Patrick Sundstrom, Sam 

Payne 

Council Members Absent:  

Citizens Present: Todd Minchey, Mark Minchey, Julie Johansen, Alyscia Burr (Recorder) 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:10; Pledge of allegiance recited. 

Minutes from August 2021  Town Council were reviewed.  Pat made a motion to approve the minutes 

after adjustments were made; Lindsay seconded.  Amy: aye, Pat: aye, Lindsay: aye, Mike: aye, Sam: aye. 

The Open Invoice report was reviewed.  Pat made a motion to approve payment all open/unpaid 

invoices; Sam seconded. Amy: aye, Pat: aye, Lindsay: aye, Mike: aye, Sam: aye. 

Mayor Amy Sundstrom : Itron Update; Expected payment for the town would be $2,675.00. Pat 

motioned; Sam seconded. Amy: aye, Pat: aye, Lindsay: aye, Mike: aye, Sam: aye. 

Council Member Lindsay Edwards: Recycle bins were discussed. She would like to investigate having a 

similar layout as Ferron does with their dumpsters. She was requested to see of the ATV class for the 

youth who use the track out on the rodeo grounds.    

 Council Member Mike Christensen: Minchey’s building permit has been approved. 

Council Member Pat Sundstrom: CVSSD meeting on the 19th of August issued the new water fees for the 

upcoming year on culinary water only. He also presented the increase rates for the new minimums. The 

minimums were projected to increase by 25-50%. He also requested that the town to look into the 

minimums of water usages charges and to adjust accordingly.  He talked with Garret on the secondary 

water use projections. The water has a window of shut off between the 1st-15th of October.    

Burn Piles and Dumpsters: The council reiterated the possibility of a signage for the burn piles and 

dumpsters on what was appropriate for dumping and burning. Fines were also discussed and the 

ordinances that would need to passed to enforce these new fines and disciplinary actions required. 

New Business: Cheryl Johnson’s raise was discussed, a public hearing will need to be conducted to 

pursue such matters as an employee raise.  

The Town Expansion Plan was also discussed for the future of the town for the possibilities of new 

families coming and building. Discussions are still ongoing. Mayor Amy Sundstrom commented on the 

Planning and Zoning Committee having a meeting on where to expand and when. 



Pat made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Lindsay seconded it.  Amy: aye, Pat: aye, Lindsay: aye, Mike: 

aye, Sam: aye. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm 

 

Minutes approved:  __________ 

                                      date 

APPROVED: 

 

__________________________________________ 

Amy K. Sundstrom – Mayor  

ATTEST: 

 

 __________________________________________ 

Alyscia Burr – Municipal Recorder 


